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1lth Mayxch, 1974,

Rt. Hon. Morlyn Rees,
Becretary of State for Northern Ireland.

Dear Merlyn,

You will receive with this letter the text of the
declaration which the Taoiseach will make in the Dail tomorrow
at four o'clock. The key elements of it are a2 agreed at
Hillsboro'. The formla accepted by the Unionists was that
the Irish Government accept the ds facto position of Northern
Ireland within the United Kingdom. We havs, however, tried
tc make this even more ascceptable by translating it into
English as *'the factual position’, and by incorporating this
into a solemn re-affirmation by the Taoiseach. I kinow you
will encourage Faulkner to react vositivoly - and no doubd
the Allisnce also. VWe are, however, anxious that the text,
and even the intention to make this riatement tomorrow, does
not leak out.

I am looking forward to hearing from you soon on
any ideas you may have for further constructive zcction.

I have to =ay I wes very concerned at the form of
the prese briefings by your officials sfter our meeting in
Lendon. This problem 4s one that we have faced before, but
I had hoped that we &hculd not have to face it apaine.

The Belfast Newsletter and Irish News both reported
that ‘a Yhitehall officinl' (Newsletter) or 'British Government
sources' (Irish Newa) questioned the adequacy of p declaration
on statue by us unless we made moves to amend the Constitution.
Such a brieling must encourage Faulkner and hie supporters to
raject the declaration they agreed on at Hillstore' and ceuld
scarcely be rore damaging. It is also false a8 no such
‘friendly pressure' to quote the Irish News was exerted by you
at that meoting.

Press Association quoted Whitehall officizls as saying
that"early action was now needed by the Irish Covernment if the
Sunningdale Agreement is to have a worthwhile chance of being
implemented', and that 'pressure wus put on Dre FitzGerald to

produce some tangible wowes from Dublin'. This does not refloct
the nature of our discussioa.

The Paily Mail and the Belfast Newsleiter slso reported
British officlals &s making 'no attempt to disguise their gloom

about the prospects for the Sunningdale proposals' which lso
most unkelpful. e

I'm sorry to have to raise this matiop.
Yours,
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